Bill George – President Division 3

Greg Prada – Director Division 2

Dale Coco, MD – Director Division 4



George Osborne – Vice President Division 1 A0/692

Alan Day – Director
Division 5

Jim Abercrombie
General Manager

Thomas D. Cumpston

General Counsel



In reply refer to: LBP2015-028

June 25, 2015

Barbara Evoy
Deputy Director
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights
P.O. Box 2000
Sacramento, Ca 95812-2000

Re: Petition for Change Involving Water Transfer

Dear Ms. Evoy:

Please find along with this letter a Petition for Change Involving Water Transfer, made pursuant to Water Code section § 1725, for a temporary transfer of water from El Dorado Irrigation District ("EID") to Westlands Water District ("WWD"). Also attached to this letter is an Environmental Information for Petitions form, along with supporting documentation to assist in your review of this petition. Finally, I have enclosed a check for the appropriate Division of Water Right fees. EID respectfully requests your prompt consideration of this petition.

Should you have any questions or wish to speak with EID, please feel free to call me directly at 530-642-4021.

Sincerely,

Brian D. Poulsen, Jr.

Senior Deputy General Counsel

BDP:pj

Enclosures

cc: Jim Abercrombie, EID General Manager

Thomas D. Cumpston, EID General Counsel Brian Mueller, EID Director of Engineering Daniel Corcoran, EID Environmental Manager

Greg Young, Tully & Young

Jose Gutierrez, Westlands Water District